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It’s October and Fall is in the air! We celebrate the cooler
temperatures and the approaching holiday season. October



is a very important month for Granite Mountain Republican
Women. The 2023 membership drive begins on October 1.
We will hosting an ice cream social for all our old members,
new members, and prospective members and friends on
October 2 at Granite Creek Park at 2 p.m.. The event is free
and we encourage you to come and meet the GMRW board,
have an ice cream sundae and listen to some fun 50’s “Malt
Shoppe” music. Everyone is welcome, but we do ask that you
RSVP with the link provided in the newsletter or your email.
Members may renew their memberships and bring new
friends to join at this event.

October is also breast cancer awareness month. While we
often think of this as a women’s issue, men are also affected.
Unfortunately, being female and aging increases our risks of
developing breast cancer. I encourage all of our members to
make sure you screen and encourage others to do so as
well.

The Fall state meeting of the AzFRW was held in Chandler
September 15-17. We were warmly welcomed by the mayor
of Chandler, Kevin Hartke, at Thursday’s reception,
sponsored by Blake Masters and attended by AG candidate
Abraham Hamadah. Friday included a presentation on the
initiatives and propositions on our ballots with
recommendations for voting. (See AzFRW Region report)
Thursday luncheon speaker was George Khalaf, President of
Data Orbital and managing partner with The Resolute Group.
He presented a message of encouragement for a Red Wave!
He believes Kari Lake will be our Governor! We also heard
from the AzGOP regarding best practices to help our
candidates win in November. The message was loud and
clear—we must do all we can to help our candidates
between now and Oct 12, when early ballots are out and
early voting begins. We are strongly encouraged to
VOTE IN PERSON!



Important dates:
         Oct. 11 - last day to register to vote
         Oct. 12 - ballots mailed out
                  In person voting begins
                  1015 Fair St., Prescott

                  10 S 6th St., Cottonwood
                  7501 E. Skoag Blvd., Prescott Valley
         Nov. 1 - last day to mail in your ballot

We were joined by United States Congressman Andy Biggs
on Saturday, as the luncheon keynote speaker. As always, it
was a pleasure and most informative to have him there and
keeping us abreast of the goings on in Washington. Thank
you, Congressman Biggs!

The next two State meeting dates and locations have been
announced. The Winter meeting will be held in Lake Havasu,
AZ February 9-11. The Summer meeting will be held right
here in Prescott May 18-20! Mark your calendars now and
plan to join us for one or both meetings. All members are
encouraged to attend.

We are counting down to November 8. Remember,
regardless of whether your candidate is on the ballot or not,
we must all rally around the Republican candidates and take
back Arizona and the United States. Stay strong!

“Be strong and courageous. Do not be afraid or terrified
because of them, for the Lord your God goes with you;
he will never leave you nor forsake you.”   Deuteronomy
31:6



October GMRW
Dinner Meeting

October 20th

at the Prescott Centennial Center
1989 Wineglass Drive

Prescott, AZ 86301

Directions: Follow AZ-89 turning toward the Airport on
Mac Curdy Drive.

Turn right onto Clubhouse Dr.
Bear right onto Wineglass Dr.

Networking will begin at 5:00 pm

Meal will be served between 5:20 pm and 5:45 pm,
Late arrivals may be unable to be served.

Program begins at 6:00 pm

Reservations OPEN October 3rd.

LOOK FOR A RESERVATION EMAIL AT 10 am
ON THAT DATE - be sure to check your spam folder.

Bring a Friend!

Dinner Menu:
Mixed Green Salad with 2 dressings

Herb Crusted Pork Tenderloin
Pasta Primavera
Chefs Vegetables

Wild Rice Pilaf



$30 per person

Programs
1st VP

Teri Grunewald

October Speakers

Lou Corona
We the People AZ Alliance -

Prescott Chapter 

Shelby Busch & Steve
Robinson

We the people AZ Alliance
- Phoenix Area

Lou Corona Bio:

Lou was born and raised in Waterbury, Ct., attended and received 
his B.S. Degree from Central Ct. State University.



Lou is a retired law enforcement officer, serving 31 years, veteran
(Youth Services Officer, Juvenile Parole/ Probation Officer.) Currently
Lou is the Northern Division Director of We The People Az. Alliance
(comparable to Project Veritas/Judicial Watch). 

He serves as the Precinct Committeeman’s Captain of the Water
District. Lou has been married to his wife / best friend, Janice, for 33
years. They reside at the Ranch at Prescott.

Shelby Busch Bio:
A native Arizonian, born in Winslow, AZ and currently residing in
Phoenix, AZ. Shelby is a mother of 5 and grandmother to 3.

She has a degree in Respiratory Therapy and Medical Administration.
She started her work in the community as an outreach and youth
leader for the Nazarene Church. Were she spent 8 years on her church
board and led several ministries, in homeless and drug rehabilitation,
family outreach and youth missions across the country. She was
awarded the Church of the Nazarene US Servant Leader of the Year
Award.

Currently, she is State Director of the America Project for Patrick Byrne
and General Flynn, Co-Founder and Chairman of We the People AZ
Alliance and Legislative District Chairman for LD22.

Since 2015, Shelby co-founded United Liberty Coalition and We the
People AZ Alliance with her best friend and love, Steve Robinson.

Steve Robinson Bio:
Also a native Arizona, born at the Phoenix Indian Hospital. Steve is a
father and grandfather.

He has always had a heart for serving his community. While Vice-
President for Sons of Liberty Riders, he led single mother outreach and
bikers for tots Christmas drives.

Steve led a National Protest against the FBI in 2015, making National
headlines.

He is currently Director of Operations for We the People AZ Alliance, a

State Director for the America Project, 2nd Vice Chair of Legislative
District 22 and a newly announced LD22 AZ Senate Candidate.

Questions must be submitted to GMRW in



advance

Click HERE to submit a
question for the speaker

Ways & Means
2nd VP

Gerry Rorrison

So many exciting events and programs coming
up in the next few months - but our next
big fundraising event is……

Christmas Craft and Vendor
Fair

Come join us and help support our local
vendors, businesses and members! Shop till
you drop!

Buy something unique for someone special!
           Home Decor

  Candles
           Jewelry
           Accessories
           Clothes
           Baked goods

December 15th - Luncheon Meeting - more
info to follow….

If you would like a table - contact Gerry Rorrison



gerryrorrison@gmail.com  gerryrorrison@gmail.com  gerryrorrison@gmail.com  gerryrorrison@gmail.com  

Membership
3rd VP

Pat Briody

GMRW currently has 78 Primary and 60 Associate members
for a total of 138 members!

As a special incentive for members to renew their club
membership for 2023,

AZFRW will award $100 to any club with
80% membership renewal by December 31, 2022!

So renew now and help GMRW earn $100 from AZFRW!
~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~



Ice Cream Social
"Tomorrow"!

FREE... FREE... FREE
Yes... it's FREE but PLEASE RSVP

Your RSVP helps us have enough Ice Cream
and Toppings for Everyone!!
RAIN OR SHINE WE'LL BE

IN THE PAVILLION

UPDATE: Brian Utz from Blake Masters
campaign will be attending to meet and

encourage our members.



RSVP to Pat Briody

CLICK to go online to renew or join

Nominating Committee
Report Donna Buehring,

Chair

The 2023 thru 2024 Slate of Officers was presented at the September
15th GMRW meeting.

The slate nominees are:
President - TeriAnn Neigel
1st VP Programs - Teri Grunewald
2nd VP Ways n Means - Gerry Rorrison
3rd VP Membership - Deanna Hix
Treasurer - Debbie Sweet

At this time the Nominating Committee has not received any
applications for Secretary.

The Election of Officers will be held during the October 20th GMRW



Evening meeting.

Anyone wishing to run from the floor must contact me, DJ Buehring, as
the Chair of the Nominating Committee, in writing no later than 10
days prior to the October meeting.  The written letter of intent to
run for a specific office signed by the candidate which includes the
candidate’s 
   1.   Consent to serve if elected;

   2.   Acknowledgment of each of the duties of the office as listed in  
         Article VI; and  
   3.  Declaration that the candidate meets the qualification as listed in  
     Article V, Section 1 of these bylaws.  

Contact DJ at gmrwcomms@protonmail.com

In keeping with our
Vision and Mission

statement
to "help elect Republican

candidates",
Granite Mountain

Republican Women
donated

$1,000 to YavGOP and
$1,000 to AzGOP

at their August 18th
meeting!

Americanism



Kristi MacDonald

Has America lost its mind?
Let’s face it, no one wants to be called intolerant or closed-
minded. But for most of American history standards of acceptable
behavior were generally agreed upon. Today we can’t even agree
on the difference between a man and a woman. As a society do we
need to tolerate every crack pot view no matter how harmful, no
matter how false? Of course not, but the progressive left seem
dead set on unsettling every settled question, all in the name of
being open minded, and increasingly I believe a purposeful intent to
destroy our constitutional republic.

Every citizen has an obligation to follow the law even if they don’t
want to…. even if a person “identifies” as a serial killer. In another
example if we say ‘yes’ to tolerating drag queen story hour, then we
are refusing to tolerate the wishes of taxpayers and parents who
don’t want their public property used in drag shows for kids. So, the
question that divides us is not whether every public behavior must
be tolerated but which public behaviors should be tolerated and
which should not?

For most of our history, if a man dressed up in sexual clothing to
perform for children, he would be arrested. For centuries America
had refused to tolerate obscenity, the incitement of violence and
public nudity.  Fifty years ago, a teacher might be fired for teaching
the Communist Manifesto in school. Today, a teacher could be fired
for teaching the Bible in school. Ten years ago, if you called a man



a woman, you would probably get a punch in the face. Today, if you
refuse to call a man a woman, you may find yourself banned from
social media, expelled from school or out of a job. Today there is a
new intolerance for tradition, reasoning and the common good for
society.

Until relatively recently we once had community standards and
respect for the equal application of justice. Of course, not
everything done in the past was good or to be preserved into the
future. For centuries, slavery was commonplace but it wasn’t
good. But tradition is the anchor that helps us discern the good. It
shows us the wisdom of the ages. This discernment of the good led
us to abolish slavery. Even though some of our founding fathers
owned slaves, they knew it was wrong. Their belief in the biblical
idea that all men are created equal in the eyes of God helped guide
the country toward abolition.

In summary, if we wish to overturn social norms, the burden of proof
that these radical changes will make things better, should be on the
revolutionaries of the radical left, not on the defenders of
tradition…..the conservatives.  As defenders of tradition and values,
we have over 3,000 years of history including the Bible, the Magna
Carta, English common law, the American Constitution and the
Gettysburg Address to guide us. The choice is clear….we must
stand firm and fight for the traditions and values that made our
country the greatest nation on earth!

Bibliography
Condensed from

Michael Knowles for Prager University
August 22, 2022

Up Coming Events!
Communications Chair

Donna Buehring



October 1 - GMRW 2023 membership drive begins

October 2 - Special Membership Event

October 5 - Kimberly Yee Reception/Fundraiser

October 20 - GMRW Dinner Meeting

November 8 - General Election

November 17 - GMRW "Dinner" Meeting

December 15 - GMRW "Lunch" Holiday Meeting

The GMRW.org website has a new page with content meant
for members only. If you are a member and wish to set up

your profile password on that page, 
please contact DJ Buehring with that request.

GMRW ShoutOut newsletters will be emailed to you on the first
of each month. Make sure you check your spam folder in case

your email provider parked our newsletter there.

Armed Forces/
Caring for
America

Pat Lorenzen



October's Armed Services
Featured Charity



Chaplain's Corner
Jo Poulson - Chaplain

"Start each day with a positive
thought and a grateful heart."
A quote from Roy T. Bennett

Please contact GMRW if you
or someone you know needs
prayer or just a cheerful note.

Jo Poulson:
hotshotrider47@gmail.com

NFRW & AzFRW
Pat Lorenzen

AzFRW
Region I Director

The Region I Clubs were well represented at the September
AzFRW meeting in Chandler. We had wonderful speakers,
workshops and Breakouts. Of special interest was the
Breakout: What’s On Your Ballot? Initiatives and
Propositions. Speakers were from The Arizona Free Enterprise
Club and The Goldwater Institute along with AZ State Senator,
JD Mesnard. Shown below is the handout from the breakout
session. Keep in mind, where you see “no position” it just means



that the AZ Free Enterprise Club has no position. These 2
proposed amendments were discussed and positions were
suggested. (See notes in red)

First, it’s good to refresh our memories on what the numbers of
propositions mean: 
· Props numbered with “100” # are Constitutional Amendments.
· Props numbered with “200” and “300” # are proposed laws.
200 = Citizen measures
300 = Legislature measures





AzFREE Website

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~

More information for our members!
NFRW Western Conference (Region 1 & 2)

meeting in Las Vegas, NV:
November 10-12, 2022

Ahearn Hotel
Hotel rates: Friday = $99.



Saturday = $149, Resort fee waived.
Registration will be $125 and includes lunch each day.

2023 AzFRW meeting dates and locations:
Winter Meeting:
February 9-11, 2023 – London Bridge Resort, Lake Havasu
(Applications for AzFRW officer candidates will be available)

Summer Meeting:
May 18-20, 2023 – Prescott Resort & Conference Center –
Prescott
Regions 1 & 5 will be host regions!
(Interviews of candidates for AzFRW offices will be conducted)



Respectfully submitted:
Pat Lorenzen
Region 1 Director

Legislature

Quang Nguyen
Arizona LD-1 Representative

Thank you Quang for providing these legislative updates.
Click on the links below to review important bills signed into
law this year!

Click here for laws regarding our schools. Quang's bills are
listed: 2632 and 2008

Click here for a recap of several new laws including the
Glenn Martin Act.

Volunteer Hour ONLINE
Reporting

Help GMRW collect volunteer hours for
Primary Members and Associate Members.

Volunteer hours include:
Regular: all meetings, tours, luncheons, committees,



conventions, etc.

Campaign: all political and campaigning meetings, forums,
rallies, petitions, phone banks, voter registration, etc.

Precinct Hours: volunteer at YavGOP, attend precinct meetings
door knock in your precinct, etc.

Remember to report your hours each month by clicking on the
link located in the sign up reminder email sent monthly, going

directly to our website www.gmrw.org

or by emailing DJ Buehring at gmrwcomms@protonmail.com

Make sure to support
GMRW Business Sponsors

Click on their business card to visit their
website

Want to advertise your business
AND support GMRW?

This is a great way to promote your business with little
effort. Let us do the work for you.

Newsletter Sponsors help defray the cost of sending
email blasts and maintaining a current website.

Sponsors are mentioned in each monthly newsletter and
on our website with links to their business.

Cost is $100 for 12 months.

Click HERE to contact DJ Buehring
to set up your business sponsorship.





September Meeting
Photos

Kristena Herrera
GMRW Photographer

Buffet Members & Guests

Members 



Nominees 2023
GMRW Officer Slate Members & Guests Members

Guest Speakers
Eli Crane &

Grant Quezada
Brooks Compton
PUSD Candidate

with Eli Crane CD2
Candidate

Michele Hamer,
PUSD candidate

Grant Quezada &
Teri Grunewald

Speaker - Grant
Quezada Speaker - Eli Crane

DJ Raffle Winner Larry & Stan
Eli Crane & Gerry

Rorrison
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